A. A. & R. W. VIERSEN
P.O. BOX B7
OKMULGEE, OKLAHOMA

December lst, 1936

Mr. Frank Vesely, Secretary
0il Conservation Commission
Santa Fe, New Mexico

Dear Sir:

Shortly after the first of this year, we completed a
well wrich was a dry hole in section 14-11S-32E, Lea
County, New Mexico, whichwas plugged. We were re-
quired to meke a dry hole plugging bond to meet with
the requirements of your State. We are now trying
to get this bond released in order that we will not
have to pay the $50.,00 bond premium again this year.

The insurance carrier requires a release from the 0il
Conservation before it will cancel out the bond. We
have been endeavoring for a month now to get this.

e called Mr. J. W. Brown at Midland, Texas, as soon
as we learned that 1t was necessary that we get a re-
lease from you and he sald that he would get the re-
lease for us. We heard nothing further from him, so
we next wrote to the C and G 0il Company and Nr. Ira
Dillard advised us that at the time the well was
plugged lr. Brown took all responsibility of filing
plugging reports. We then sent a telegram to Nr.
Brown advising him of what Mr. Dillard had written

to us and he wired back that the reports had been
filed and that he would call you and advise us. This
was a week ago and we have heard nothing further from
him.

Naturally, we are desirous of getting this bond can-
celled and we would appreclate 1t very much 1f you
would advise us just what the status of this matter
is. Mr. Brown told us over the telephone that he
would have to get this from Carlsbad, however, not
being familiar with the laws of the State of New
Mexico, we are at a loss to know how to proceed in
this matter.

Yours very truly,

. A. & /T. Viersen
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